GREAT BASIN COLLEGE

TAACCCT GRANT COMMITTEE, ROUND 4

MEETING MINUTES

September 9, 2016

9:00 a.m.

HSCI 108
CHAIR:
Season Riley
CALL TO ORDER:
The meeting was called to order by S. Riley at 9:00 a.m.
PRESENT:
Jacob Park



Season Riley

Courtney Dickenson


Dianna Byers

Barbara Conton


Tami Potter

Stacy Rust



Tawny Crum

Heidi Johnston

Sharon Sutherland

PROGRAMMATIC UPDATE:
S. Riley reported that leadership at WNC on Round 4 has changed from B. Walden to Gregory Sly.  He is familiar with Round 3 but has had little contact with Department of Labor.  He is reviewing our budget modification request and will follow up on it’s status.

S. Riley also reported that Department of Labor has extended an invitation to Round 4 participants to apply for grant extension and funding as another grantee has withdrawn and there are available funds.  As soon as the modification is approved, the budget will be evaluated and information gathered on sustainability and funds that might be needed for a 6-month extension of Round 4 for GBC.

a.  Nursing / CNA
D. Byers review the Nursing and CNA Progress Report (attached).  She advised the committee that the first year nursing students from Elko, Pahrump and Winnemucca were here in Elko today participating in team-building and communications activities all day.  This has been an annual event to strengthen collaboration between students at all sites.  It also gives the Pahrump and Winnemucca students a chance to personally meet all nursing faculty and strengthen the instructor/student relationships.
b.  Veterans’ Resource Center
J. Park introduced Courtney Dickenson, a Social Work student, who is performing her internship for UNR at the VRC.  

J. Park reported to the committee that the Warrior of the Canyon run/walk/bike event was held on August 17.  It was a very successful event with 150 people participating and strongly supported by GBC and the Elko community.

Operation Bravo, an internship program with GBC and Barrick, is progressing.  This program will afford veterans an opportunity to go to school with Barrick providing an income through internships with Barrick or other placements within their desired career areas.  

Advertising has been purchased (with funding from Barrick) for the Military Veteran’s Guide.  This book is provided to every veteran and will give GBC and Barrick exposure world-wide. 

T. Crum indicated that veteran enrollment is similar to years past.  At present there is no tracking system for veterans in the NSHE system.  In order to be designated “military friendly,” a system of tracking has to be established and this is being researched for implementation.

Budget Report:
D. Byers provided committee members with a copy of the budget report.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:40 a.m.

Next Meeting Date:

November 4, 2016 at 9:00 a.m.

